Minutes from Patient Participation Group
At Queenhill Medical Practice        
                                                 Thursday 10th January 2013
In attendance: PPG members Pamela Topley, Shirley Sepkes, Gillian Arram, Marcia McBean, Susan Chappell, Janet Fowlds, Brian Roberts, Barbara Courtney, Ernest Sweeney, Lynne Poole Practice Manager, Kelly Bissell Admin Team. 
Apologises, Mr & Mrs Elliott, Ann Gandy, Anna Warnock, John Barber.

As we have a number of new members we all took turn and introduced ourselves to the group. 

Kelly explained the general purpose and aim of the Patient Participation Group and gave some general guidance with regards to the topics and areas in which the group may wish to get involved.

Kelly expressed apologises from members that were unable to attend the meeting tonight – one of the reasons given was because members were unable to get to the surgery in the evening. Some members attending said they would be happy to pick up and drop off those members if it was on their way, Kelly will inform those concerned. 

We discussed the virtual PPG members (members whom have an interest in the group but are unable to offer their time or involvement but still want to sign up to the group) it was thought having a database of such members was not a good idea as it would be time consuming keeping in touch on an individual basis.  It was suggested we should encourage patients with an interest to find PPG information on our website or contact one of our PPG representatives directly.   
We discussed ways in which to get more patients involved in order to add greater diversity to the group and it was agreed that we would need to target patient groups such as young mums, teenagers, parents and working professionals directly. It was thought that the only way to get these groups involved was to approach them personally and ask them if they would be interested, Kelly would be happy to contact patients direct providing the Partners are happy for us to do so.

We discussed ways in which to ‘reach out’ to patients. Making use of the surgery website could be increased, however as a lot of our patients do not have computer access it was suggested that a notice board specifically for PPG information such as meeting minutes and a newsletter may be a good idea.  It may also be necessary on occasions to send information by post for example – housebound patients. We could also give out PPG information to new registrations.

A newsletter was suggested a good way in which to inform patients of PPG and Surgery news, updates and local health and community information.  

We also discussed advertising the ‘Patient Participation Group’ in the Selsdon and Sanderstead gazettes as the local delivery reaches around 2,000 residents, a number of which would be our patients.
It was suggested meetings could be held at different times, afternoons, evenings or even a Saturday morning should there be a demand, everyone confirmed they would be happy to attend a Saturday morning meeting.  We discussed the availability of a larger venue if needed and it was thought it would not be a problem if needed.

It was also thought a good idea for our members to talk with members from other PPG groups to learn more about the topics and issues they deal with, it would be good to share information and ideas which would benefit everyone.  We also discussed the idea of having a shared PPG meeting with other Practices on occasions when it warranted a large audience such a Guest Speaker.
Having a Doctor at meetings was suggested, this would be unlikely for every meeting but it could be possible to rota a doctor’s attendance every quarter.

We discussed the need for members to take up roles within the group. It was decided that members would look into what was expected of these roles and perhaps we could speak to other Patient Participation Group members at other Practices to find out more about what the different roles involved. This would give interested members an insight into what would be expected of them in the role.  
We plan to discuss member roles further and look at electing members at our next meeting.

Group members asked for up to date information on services provided at the surgery as well as any other surgery news updates for example Sally Brzezicki is now a Nurse Practitioner (none of our members where aware of this and did not know what difference this made to the Practice) Kelly will collect and provide as much information as possible for the next meeting.  

The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday the 6th February at 6.30pm and will be held in the downstairs waiting area.
End
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